REPORT TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

San Diego, CA

Sunday March 25, 2012

The Society Committee on Education (SOCED) met in Subcommittee in the morning and in full Committee in the afternoon on Friday, March 23, 2012.

ACS President Bassam Shakhashiri met with SOCED to discuss his Presidential initiatives.  He noted that society faces grand challenges and he emphasized that education, formal and informal, is the most important thing we can do in addressing these challenges.  He thanked the Committee for their recommendations related to the AAAS and NRC Reports.  President Shakhashiri noted that he fully supports the Chemistry Teacher Education Coalition (CTEC), and provided some suggestions for enhancing the proposal to the National Science Foundation for funding of CTEC.  He is pleased with the progress being made in creating a chemistry teachers association.  
SOCED Chair Mary Carroll updated the Committee on actions since the Denver meeting, including the approval of the education-related policy statements, the report of the Education Goal Working Group, the inclusion of an explicit education goal in the ACS strategic plan, and the newly approved ACS High School Chemistry Guidelines and Recommendations. She noted that Iraqi scientists interested in the activities of SOCED will visit the open meeting on Monday.
SOCED reviewed the Petition on International Chemical Science Chapters Funds and agreed to support the position. The Committee took no position on the Petition on Candidate Comment in C&EN. 
Sue Nurrenbern, Chair of the Division of Chemical Education/Society Committee on Education Task Force for the Exploration of a Chemistry Teachers Association, presented the recommendations of the Task Force for action. The Committee supported the recommendation to create a stand-alone association housed within ACS, supported by professional staff and governed by a volunteer board of association members. 

The Committee considered recommendations from the Task Force on Two-Year College Activities and agreed to encourage the pursuit of excellence in two-year programs through increased use of the ACS Guidelines for Chemistry in Two-Year Programs and the appointment of an advisory board for the Office of Two-Year Colleges, and by continuing to consider the development of a recognition process for two-year colleges.
SOCED considered the new ACS Strategic Plan for 2012 and a request from Bill Carroll, Chair of the Board, asking SOCED to provide leadership in making four objectives within the plan a reality.  The Committee discussed current efforts related to the establishment of CTEC, the transfer of the Chemical Education Digital Library to ACS, partnerships to advocate for STEM education, and “Career Pathways” workshops. 
The Committee had a special visit from Jim Iley, Director of Science and Education at the Royal Society of Chemistry (RSC).  He highlighted education initiatives at the RSC including new online teacher and student networks and resources for teacher development (www.rsc.org/learn-chemistry).  He noted common challenges, such as support for new high school chemistry teachers, which might be possible points of collaboration with ACS.
SOCED received an update from the government affairs staff from the Office of Public Affairs (OPA) on activities related to federal and state science education policy.  Three State Government Affairs Committees in Maryland, Georgia and Tennessee recently held legislative summits with state legislators.  SOCED agreed to form a working group to review the Society’s public policy priorities and provide input to the Committee on Public Affairs and Public Relations by May 4.
SOCED received an overview of the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS).  The draft standards will be released later this spring and represent a major change from the past.  SOCED established a task force to examine the new standards as well as the new AP Course Guidelines.

The Committee received an update on the ACS Science Coaches pilot program.  In its second year, the program expanded from 32 to 119 coaches. The program is undergoing external review. SOCED will be asked to take action before the Philadelphia meeting for a possible new program funding request.

Bryan Balazs, Chair of the 44th International Chemistry Olympiad (IChO), reported to SOCED on the preparations for the U.S.-hosted 2012 IChO that will be held in Washington, DC this July. Preparations are on track; the website is fully functional and the practical and theoretical exams are nearing completion. 

SOCED received an update from Committee on Professional Training (CPT) Chair Anne McCoy on CPT activities, including the coming revision of the ACS Guidelines. CPT will have symposia at the upcoming Biennial Conference on Chemical Education and the ACS National Meeting in New Orleans related to the revision.
SOCED received updates from the Committee on Chemists with Disabilities and the Committee on Environmental Improvement, as well as a written report from the Olympiad program.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary K. Carroll, Chair

